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 Welcome back to school. The inclusion team at Roebuck are looking forward to seeing you again and working with you to get the best outcomes for your children.


It is understandable that some of us may be anxious about the return to school but we are working together to ensure everyone is safe and all staff are following a risk assessment. Parents are updated of routines and expectations via letters which are shared on the website. We hope we have addressed some concerns below. Please read this in addition to any information you have been sent by your child’s class teacher. Remember that the school operates an open-door policy so any questions you have, please just ask!

















SEND at Roebuck





Curriculum and Learning


All children will be following a Recovery Curriculum that will differentiated to take in account their individual needs. We will be revisiting learning and moving on when the children are ready. Learning will be chunked into shorter sessions and there will be breaks throughout the day. There will be an emphasis on practical hands on tasks. Children will have an opportunity to talk about and share their feelings and any worries throughout the day to their teachers.


During the first few days there will be a focus on reintegration. Children will be taught about the safety measures in place, introduced to new routines and will be re-new and make new friendships.











Individual needs


Provisions previously in place will be re-introduced, that means children who had wobble cushions, therabands and other resources will be using them in their new class. These will only be used by the child allocated them and they will be cleaned after use at the end of the week.


Sensory circuits will be in place- equipment will be rotated to allow for more frequent cleaning.


Risk assessments are in place with children who need special arrangements to keep them safe.


Classes will be spending lunchtime in their own bubble- this will help those children who found the large playground and dining hall over whelming.


SEND support plans will be re-written in October giving children time to settle back into school.








Staff training


All staff have received training on supporting well-being, anxiety, bereavement, developing memory and safe-guarding. The members of inclusion team have attended further training on mental health and managing emotions. 





There have been transition meetings between previous and new class teachers and members of the inclusion team to ensure the new teacher is fully aware of each child’s needs and that provision is in place to support these needs in the classroom.











Support for parents


A virtual SEND at Roebuck coffee morning is being planned for later this half term-please look out for details.





Many courses are being offered through DSPL2, you can sign up through their website:


� HYPERLINK "http://stevenagedspl.org.uk/" �http://stevenagedspl.org.uk/� 





Addvance and Families in Focus are also offering parent training.





The INCO, SENCo and Pastoral Support Worker can be contacted via the school office, please use email where possible.  





The inclusion team are: Julia Fisher-INCo, Clare Elson- SENCo/Nursery teacher, Carla Johnson- Pastoral and attendance leader and Maria Bayford- Specialist Teaching Assistant for speech and language





























